MCCC BOARD MEETING

June 27, 2021 MINUTES

In Attendance: Cathy Hakala-Ausperk, Paul and Liz Meeker, Steve Hurd, Carol Magyarics, Sarah Smith, Pat Hoskin, Becky Tipton, Ruth Anne Ruehr, Jon Secaur, Nora Brant, and Sandi Kossick.

ACTIONS:

No actions were taken.

UPDATES:

- No Pastor's Report as Chad is on vacation.
- Smile Team, Becky Tipton, Chair
 - O Becky shared that the Smile Team has a new member, Marcia Page, and that they honored the Mantua Fire Department by taking individual mini loaves of banana bread to each of the staff members. The team has also started to provide snacks for the kids in Extended Learning Program at the High School. Next on the agenda will be a bake sale during the Historical Society's July 17 Flea Market. The group also has plans to celebrate this year's MCCC graduates.
- Worship Team Report
 - O Pam Auble wasn't able to be at the meeting but she did submit a report, which is attached to these minutes.
 - O Steve Hurd explained that he and the Personnel Committee will begin meeting soon to design their search for our next Music Director.
- Facility Trustees' Report
 - O Paul Meeker reported that the painting of the church is still going on and the furnace replacement is moving forward. He's collected some estimates from possible cleaners and will meet with the full committee to decide on a cleaning proposal. In the meantime, Pat Hoskin and other volunteers, including Steve and Brian Hurd, will be cleaning the church.
 - O Paul also mentioned the Township Trustees might be paving the lot and we might be repairing the sidewalks in front of the church.
- Stream Team & Gathering Team Reports Carol Magyarics and Jon Secaur
 - Carol shared that the new sound board and wiring is ready for Sunday. She and Jon said they'll be continuing to prepare for both in-house and streamed service on July 4.
 - Jon said the Gathering Team will be reviewing the feedback from Chad's recent survey and making final decisions about guidelines for returning to the building.
 - Both of them and their teams were thanked for their tireless and talented dedication to keeping us connected!

NEW BUSINESS

• Jon Secaur, Nominating Chair, shared that Beth Schabel has agreed to become an Elder!

The next Board Zoom meeting will be **August 15, 2021 at 12:00 noon** and all are invited to attend. Please send proposed agenda items to Cathy Hakala-Ausperk at chakalaausperk@gmail.com.